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Do you  

Greetings fellow Post 112 members:  
 
I hope everyone is doing well and surviving the ma-
jor Florida heat.  Please say a prayer for those who 
have lost everything due to tornadoes or flooding.   

We were able to conduct our Memorial Day cere-
mony without too much suffering.  The turnout was 
small, but we had a great speaker (who also trans-
ferred to our Post) and had a good remembrance 
for those who lost their lives defending our country.  
We recognized Dyke Shannon for his 50 years as a 
Legion member. I thank the Centurion Battalion 
Sea Cadets for their major support and color guard.  
Our raffle drawing for a new BBQ grill netted 
$80.00 which went to the American Legion Vet-
Relief program.   
 

There is no more “work days” scheduled; however, 
there is still work that needs to be accomplished.  If 
anyone knows of a contractor or company that will 
install 3 office windows for us, please let me know.  
The years of heat and weather has destroyed the 
old windows and really heats up the office space, 
which in turn makes the AC unit run more.   
 

Thank You to Bob Colbert, Billy Dover and the la-
dies of our Auxiliary for assisting me with present-
ing our Annual school medals.     Cont’d on Page 2 

COMMANDER’S MINUTE 
2019—2020 

Officers 
 

Commander 
James Middlekauff 

 

1st Vice  
Commander 
Benton Bonney 

 

2nd Vice  
Commander 

James Middlekauff 
 

Adjutant 
Bob Colbert 

 

Finance Officer 
Bob Colbert 

 

Sgt. at Arms 
Russell Kraeger 

 

Judge Advocate 
OPEN 

 

Asst. Judge Adv. 
Terry Brown 

 

Service Officer 
Jim Middlekauff 

Ted Costello 
 

Chaplain 
Billy Dover 

 

Historian 
Lawrence Wartell 

 

Sons of the Legion 
Commander 

 

Jim Carten 

Auxiliary  
President 

Marge Berrios 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Nell Colbert 

 

Website 
http://

www.wpflpost112.org 

July-Aug 2019 

Volume 12, Issue 1  

Inside this Issue: 
 
Page 2 
 Commander’s Minute 

cont’d from Page 1 
Page 3 
 Notes From the Adju-

tant’s Desk 
Page 4 
 Advertising Info 
Page 5 
 Our Happenin’ Auxiliary  
Page 6 
 Notes from Our Service 

Officer 
Page 7 
 Politics and the Legion 

Family 
 Coyotes and Your Pets 
Page 8 
 The Ins & Outs of Down-

sizing 
Page 9 
 The Ins & Outs of Down-

sizing—cont’d from Page 
8 

 Sons of the Legion 
Page 10 
 Hurricane Preparedness 
Page 11 
 Happy Birthday 
Page 12 
 Calendar 
 Officers Directory 
 



Commander’s Minute—Cont’d from Page 1 

Page 2 Newsletter Title 
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We had a total of 17 but unfortunately, we had to just deliver some packages to the schools for them 
to do the presentations for us as we didn’t have enough volunteers to cover all the dates.  We also 
did 3 ROTC units and the Centurion Battalion Sea Cadets at their graduation ceremony.   
 

The handicapped gate is complete and functional now.   My TDK contact has moved on to another 
project, but I do get support from the property manager now if needed.   
 

Elections took place for our next year in June and installation will take place in July.  Thank you to 
our members who have stepped up to give leadership next year: 
 Jim Middlekauff, Commander 
 Benton Bonney, 1st Vice Commander 
 Bob Colbert, Adjutant & Finance Officer 
 Billy Dover, Chaplain 
 Russ Kraeger, Sgt-at-Arms 
 Ted Costello & Jim Middlekauff—Service Officers 
 Terry Brown, Asst. Judge Advocate 
 Larry Wartell, Historian 
 

Our 1st Vice has done an outstanding job with renewals and contacting members who have let their 
membership lapse. Thanks, Steven, for all your help this year.  
 

Keep our Sgt. At Arms in your thoughts and prayers as he is recovering from double by-pass sur-
gery.  Past Commander Dover has moved up to Post Chaplain due to the passing of Cliff Buhrow 
who held this position for many years.   
 

Happy 4th of July to everyone!  I would like for our next ceremony to be September 11th to remember 
those who lost their lives unnecessarily.    
 

I hope you all have a safe and healthy summer.  
 

For God and Country,  
Jim Middlekauff 



over.  The next big Department event will be the 
Fall Conference where there are classes in the 
various operations of a Post.  If you have an 
interest in learning more about the Post, or per-
haps becoming a Service Officer to be able to 
help Commander Middlekauff and Ted Costello, 
this is also when you can get certified.  Let me 
know if you want any information of any of the 
classes at the coming Fall Conference. 
 

As you may have noticed, our Executive Board 
is meeting at the Post at 6 PM on meeting 
nights so that the Board members don’t have to 
make a special trip to the Post.  The conference 
bridge is also available during the Board Meet-
ings as it is for the General Meetings.  Please 
contact me for the call-in information if you wish 
to call in to the meetings. 
 

Our newsletter could use a name.  We will dis-
cuss this idea in future meetings and perhaps 
we can put together a contest as it were to 
name it.  The newsletter has been around for 
over 10 years and we have not given it a name 
of its own.  Maybe now is the time to think 
about it. If you have an idea for our newsletter 
name, please send it to our editor, Nell, at 
necolbert@usa.net or to me. 
 

In each newsletter there is a list of birthdays.  If 
you have noticed that your birthday has been 
missed, please check with me.  I have noticed 
that over the years, several of our members do 
not have their birthdays listed in my records.  
Hence, when I prepare the birthday list for each 
newsletter, people get missed.  We mean no 
disrespect and feel that everyone should be 
recognized on their birthday.  Please note that 
we due not publish the year as we don’t want to 
embarrass the younger folks.  
 

See you at the installation and please also plan 
to make the August meeting to show  your sup-
port of our representatives who attended Boys 
State this year. 
 

Welcome to the 2019-2020 Legion year!  There 
are some new things in the works and more 
about that in the near future.  We also have the 
Installation of Officers at the July meeting with 
visiting dignitaries from the 6th District.  The instal-
lation will be for the Post, Auxiliary, and Son’s 
Squadron; it would be great if you could attend! 
 

The 2020 membership drive has begun!  We did 
not make 100% in 2019.  We missed it by 4 peo-
ple!  Hopefully, we can do better in the 2020 
membership year.  Just so that you know, the 
reason that the membership campaign begins in 
July is so that the members can have their 2020 
card before the first of the year.  That insures that 
they have access to any American Legion Post 
throughout the world, should they be travelling.  
After the first of January in 2020, anyone without 
a 2020 card is denied access to the Posts.  So, 
please try to get your 2020 dues in as soon as 
you can.  You can mail it to the Post or pay 
ONLINE.  If you pay online, you will get a tempo-
rary 2020 membership card that you can print.  
We are notified that you have paid and we will 
send you the regular card after we get the word 
from Department. 

 

In August, we 
have invited 
our Boys State 
representatives 
to come to the 
meeting to 
share what 
they have 
learned and 
the experienc-
es that they 

had at the Boys State events.  This is an annual 
visit and “debriefing” that we do each year and 
the youth always have some interesting tales to 
tell. 
 

By the time that you see this article, the 2019 De-
partment of Florida Annual Convention will be 
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Copy MUST be emailed to the editor as a jpg or 
Publisher file but payment MUST be mailed to 
the Post’s PO Box or hand delivered to the Post 
by the 15th of the month preceding publication. 
 

COPY DEADLINES: 
Jan-Feb issue—15December 
Mar-April issue—15February 
May-June issue—15April 
July-August issue—15June 
September-October issue—15August 
November-December issue—15October  
 

QUESTIONS—Contact the editor at 
407.401.8360 or email 
nell.colbert@communimatics.com. 

Would your business like to advertise in our 
Post newsletter? This newsletter, with distribu-
tion via email and USPS to over 200 members 
and organizations, is now accepting advertising 
for our monthly newsletters.  
 

Advertising rates per issue are as follows: 
Business card size - $ 6.00 (3 3/4"w x 2 1/4"l) 
1/4 page - $ 10.00 (3 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l) 
1/2 page - $ 18.00 (7 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l  or  3 3/4"w 
x 9 3/4"l) 
Full page - $ 30.00 (7 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l) 
 
If paid in advance for FIVE ISSUES, THE 
SIXTH ISSUE IS FREE! 

 

 



goodies on Teacher Apprecia-
tion Day. From bagels and 
muffins to apples, bananas, 

and oranges, 
the faculty at 
Aloma, Cheney, 
and Eastbrook 
Elementary 
schools enjoyed 
a nice breakfast 

before classes began. 
 

2019- 2020 Officers 
At our May meeting, we elect-
ed the officers for 2019-2020. 
We thank these ladies for 
stepping up to give leadership 
to our Unit for the upcoming 
year. Our installation will be 
held on July 9th in conjunction 
with the Legion and S.A.L. in-
stallations. Please join us! 

We are very EXCITED! 
In June we welcomed our 
newest member to our Unit, 
Lisa Gagne, daughter of our 
Post Boy Scout Chairman, Ron 
Gagne Welcome Lisa—we’re 
so very glad to have you as 
part of our team. 
 

2019 Membership  
A BIG thanks goes out to eve-
ryone who has paid their 2019 
dues. We finished our 2019 
membership year at 91.3% of 
our membership goal, with 21 
paid members. If you did not 
have a chance to pay your 
2019 dues, there is still time—
you can maintain your continu-
ous years by sending your 
2019 dues along with your 
2020 dues  to : 
ALA Unit 112 
PO Box 2246 
Goldenrod, FL 32733-2246 
 

2020 Membership  
We are now beginning our 
2020 membership drive. If you 
know of eligible ladies who 
would make awesome Unit 
members, please bring them to 
our next meeting on July 9th 
where we will be installing our 
2019-2020 officers. Senior 
dues are $36 and Junior dues 
are $12.  
 

Girls State 
We are 
thrilled to 
announce 
that our 
very first 
Girls State 
delegate, 

Tracy Nelson, is now a gradu-
ate of Yale Law School. We 
are so very proud of her ac-

complishments. 
 

Our 2019 Girls State delegates 
will be joining our meeting in 
August (8/20) to share their 
exciting experiences with us. 
We do hope that all of our 
members can attend. 
 

School Medals 
May was very busy for our Unit 
as we presented Americanism 
Essay Contest certificates and 
medals and Scholastic 
Achievement certificates and 
medals to students in eight dif-
ferent elementary schools. A 
big thank-you goes out to 
Marge Berrios, Nell Colbert, 
and Cathy Diehl for making 
these presentations happen. 
These ladies also assisted 
with the Legion medal presen-
tations for some of the schools 
where the Legion had too 
many schools to cover on the 
same day. 

National Teacher Appreciation 
Week 
May also saw our Unit recog-
nize the teachers and staff at 
three elementary schools 
where we provided breakfast 

Our Happenin’ Auxiliary—Nell Colbert 
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As always, we welcome new 
ladies who would like to ac-
tively support our military, 
our youth and our communi-
ty through our community 
service projects. To become 
involved, please call us at 
321.578.8612.  
 

Check out our Facebook 
page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/
ALA112FL 
or our website at: 
 www.AmLegionAux112FL.com 
to see what we’ve been doing. 
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urgent, walk-in care that gives them the choice 
to receive certain services at participating com-
munity clinics in their communities. (To access 
this new benefit, Veterans will select a provider 
in VA’s community care network and may be 
charged a copayment.) 
 

For more information on the Mission Act, 
and what this will do for all Veterans, please 
go to www.MISSIONAct.va.gov 
 

D-Day 75th Anniversary at National 
WWII Memorial:  
The Friends of the National World War II Me-
morial will be hosting three events beginning 
Wednesday to commemorate the 75th anniver-
sary of the D-Day landings. First up will be a 
discussion of the new book, “The First Wave: 
The D-Day Warriors Who Led the Way to Victo-
ry in World War II,” at 10 a.m. at The Army and 
Navy Club at Farragut Square. This will be fol-
lowed. by a remembrance ceremony, candlelit 
vigil, and a reading of the names of those who 
are buried at the Normandy American Ceme-
tery in France Wednesday afternoon at 4 p.m. 
The 75th anniversary ceremony begins at 10 
a.m., Thursday. 
 

MIA Update: The Defense POW/MIA Ac-
counting Agency has announced the identifica-
tions of five American servicemen who had 
been missing and unaccounted for from Korea 
and WWII. 
1-Army (Korea), 1-Marine (Gilbert Is.), 3- Navy 
(USS Oklahoma). 
 
 

VA Mission Act Update 
Choice Program Ending, Replaced by 
New Community Care Program:  
The Veterans Choice Program is scheduled to 
be replaced by a new Veteran Community Care 
Program; the VA MISSION Act. President Don-
ald J. Trump’s signature put us on a path to im-
plementing these reforms. On June 6, the MIS-
SION Act will enable VA to consolidate the De-
partment’s community care efforts into a single, 
simple-to-use program that will empower Veter-
ans with the ability to choose the healthcare 
providers they trust. 
 

So what can Veterans expect on June 6? 
 

Less red tape, more satisfaction and predicta-
bility for patients, more efficiency for our clini-
cians, and better value for taxpayers. Veterans 
will be eligible to get community care for a vari-
ety of reasons, including when VA can’t provide 
the treatment they need or when care outside 
our system is in the best medical interest of the 
patient. 
 

To ensure our Veterans are spending their time 
getting care instead of driving to it, patients fac-
ing an average drive time of 30-minutes or 
more for VA primary or mental healthcare, or 
non-institutional extended care services, will 
have the option of choosing a community pro-
vider closer to home. For specialty care, the 
drive-time standard will be an average of 60 
minutes. 
 

And to get Veterans the care they need when 
they need it, VA patients facing a 20-day or 
more wait time for primary or mental healthcare, 
or non-institutional extended care services, will 
have the option of choosing a community pro-
vider who can deliver that care faster. For spe-
cialty care, the wait-time standard will be 28 
days. 
 

For additional convenience and timely treat-
ment, eligible Veterans will also have access to 



With the upcoming political season starting, there is something that you need to know about the 
American Legion, Auxiliary, and the Sons of the American Legion and the policies regarding politics 
and the American Legion family emblem and symbols. 
 

The American Legion family is “a-political” and that means that the Legion family of organizations 
supports and encourages the act of voting in all forms but the Legion, Auxiliary, and S.A.L. can not 
back or support a particular candidate regardless of the office that this person is hoping to attain.  
That means, specifically, NO HATS, CAPS, SHIRTS, OR ANY OTHER SYMBOL OF THE AMERI-
CAN LEGION, THE AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY, OR THE SONS OF THE AMERICAN LE-
GION MAY BE DISPLAYED AT A POLITICAL RALLY, MEETING, MARCH OR CAMPAIGN.  You 
as a Legion family member are encouraged to participate in such activities but you do it on 
your own, as it should be.   
 

The appearance of a cap, shirt or other symbolism of the American Legion, the Auxiliary, or the 
S.A.L. at a political function for any candidate gives the FALSE impression that the Legion family 
supports that person, and that is forbidden by the Legion’s rules and policies.    
 

The American Legion is a Federally Chartered Organization and prohibited from participating in, or 
endorsing any individual or Political Party. While the American Legion Auxiliary and the Sons of the 
American Legion are not federally chartered, they cannot exist without the American Legion and 
must, therefore, abide by the rules of the American Legion. 

Politics and the Legion Family 
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Coyotes and Your Pets 
There have been numerous sightings of coyotes in our area. This is just a 
reminder that coyotes roam our neighborhoods in search of shelter and, of 
course, food. Coyotes live in every state in the US except Hawaii. Coyotes 
are curious but are also timid and will run away if challenged. These ani-
mals resemble a small German Shepherd dog and weigh between 15 and 
30 pounds. The coyote diet consists of just about anything they can find 
including pet food, fruits, nuts, seeds, dead animals, and rodents, as well 
as domestic cats and small dogs. Coyotes will also eat garbage if they 
can get to it. Please make sure that your garbage cans are securely closed 

when you put them out for collection and that you are not leaving dishes of pet food outside.  
 

Most coyote attacks on animals occur overnight, at dawn, or at dusk.  If you can avoid walking your 
dogs at these times, it is best to do so. If you must walk your dog during these peak attack times, 
please be sure to keep your dog on a short leash. And please keep your cats indoors over night. To 
protect your animals when you walk them, you might consider carrying a large squirt gun, walking 
stick, golf club or air horn with you. The Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission has 
some very interesting information that can be found on-line—just click on the link below or type it 
into your browser.  
 

https://cityofwinterpark.org/docs/quick-info/a-guide-to-living-with-urban-coyotes.pdf 
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Downsize? (read at 
www.SeniorRealEstateFL.com), outlines the reasons to consider downsizing, and provides tips 
for making informed relocation decisions. This article covers what to consider once you’ve made 
the decision to downsize.  
 

 
Having a knowledgeable team will help you relocate with the minimum amount of stress. 
Consider including the following on your team:  
  
 Hire a SRES (Senior Real Estate Specialist) to help you 

list your home. An SRES is important because the can share their network of qualified resources 
such as elder law attorneys financial advisors, move managers and other professionals who 
can be extremely helpful during your transition.  
  Hire a Senior Move Manager who specializes in facilitating every 

aspect of the downsizing process. Visit the National Association of Move Senior Managers for a 
list of move managers near you: www.nasmm.org.   
 Ask your realtor or move manager for recommendations or check 

out the National Estate Sales Association for a list of members: http://www.nesa-usa.com/  
 Be sure to include your attorney and financial 

planner in the decision making process. If you don’t have a family lawyer, you may want to con-
sider working with an elder law attorney.   
 

STEP 2: Decide Where to  
1.   
 2. To a different  
3. To a different 

 

STEP 3: Decide what size and type of new home would best your  

Smaller  
 

 
Retirement Assisted living 
RV & travel the  

 

STEP 4: Decide what to take to your new  
It’s helpful to divide your possessions into four  

Decide what possessions mean the most to (“Bring you joy” in Marie Kondo 
language!); are the treasured keepsakes you want to  you to your new 
home. It’s important consider the layout of your new home. over  

After you’ve decided what you are taking to new home, invite your children 
grandchildren to come and pick out things they find meaningful and would 

like to have. may also want to invite close friends to 



 
Pick an organization that you like to support could use your extra furniture, 

housewares and other items. If none of organizations you currently sup-
port could from what you want to donate, consider reputable national chari-
ty such as Good Habitat for Humanity, or the Salvation Army. can check 
out charities on  www.charitywatch.org or  www.charitynavigator.org. 

Once you’ve determined what you are gifting and donating, it’s time to 
figure out to sell the rest. If you want to sell things options to consid-
er  

Garage Sale (Individual or  
Consignment  
Church  

Craig’s List, E-bay, Let it Go, 
 you’d prefer to hire someone to help options to consider Estate 

Sale Furniture Arts & Antique  
 

Stay tuned for the next article in this series: Making the Terri Shayne Misek is a Senior 
Real Estate Specialist who specializes in helping seniors transition from their current home to a fu-
ture home they’ll love. She’s active in her local community and co-leads a widows group in Long-

The Ins & Outs of Downsizing—Cont’d from Page 8 
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Sons of the Legion—Jim Carten 

The Son’s would like to begin the monthly “Breakfast for Veterans” again, but as we don’t have the 
volunteer staff to pull it off, it has not been resumed yet.   
 

Would you like to see it start back up, again? Would you be willing to help? 
 

To keep things very simple, the breakfast would serve Coffee, Donuts, and Bagels or something 
similar, so there would be NO COOKING other than making coffee!. The breakfasts would be on the 
last Saturday of the month from 8am to 11am, as before.   
 

We would need at least three volunteers to handle each event and the Auxiliary is already willing to 
provide one person per event. If we can get one person from the Legion to assist the SAL Squadron 
and the Auxiliary, we can ROTATE people through and make it easier on everyone to spread the 
work load.  Set up, break down and clean up, as well as serving the coffee and donuts plus some-
one to collect the $3 donation per guest is all we have to have to resume it.   
 

Please get in touch with S A L Squadron Commander, Jim Carten by phone or email to volunteer as 
he will create and keep the roster.  Remember that the funds that we collect help the Sons Squad-
ron with their Legion programs.   
 

Jim Carten can be reached at 407-415-9042 or architechjim3@yahoo.com.  
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Welcome to the 2019 Hurricane Season! June 1st is no longer “around the corner” in fact, it is HERE!  
And to help you along with the idea, here are the 2019 names for these storms: 
 

Andrea; Barry; Chantal; Dorian; Erin; Fernand; Gabrielle; Humberto; Imelda; Jerry; Karen; Lorenzo; 
Melisa; Nestor; Olga; Pablo; Rebekah; Sebastien; Tanya; Van and Wendy.  This list can but hopeful-
ly will not be expanded as needed through the season.  
 

To many of us, the season is something to note but not be too concerned about until August or Sep-
tember.  Face it, the bulk of the storms that come our way are during the peak of the season.  Our 
last storm was in 2017 which wasn’t that long ago.  Were you a resident then?  If so, you may have 
experienced some damage, or inconveniences AND power outage.  Many of us were without power 
for over a week that time.  And, as some will tell you, with power outages comes loss of cable/
internet and landline (home phone) if you use the internet for your phone service.  So, let’s go over a 
couple of things. 
 

Power loss means that your freezer is not going to keep the contents frozen for much more than 24-
48 hours.  What you can do is obtain a relatively small (5KW-9KW) gasoline generator and some 
heavy duty extension cords.  That size generator will keep both the freezer and refrigerator operat-
ing.  It will NOT give you hot water or run your stove/oven and maybe not even your microwave oven 
unless you unplug the freezer and refrigerator first.  But, with the freezer and refrigerator covered, 
food will not spoil. 
 

Cooking could be a problem that is easily solved with an outdoor grill, provided that you have one 
that has propane or the charcoal already here.  If you are like many of our neighbors, outdoor cook-
ing is a specialty!  Again, be certain that the ventilation is taken care of and never bring the grill in-
side the garage or house. 
 

REMEMBER---NEVER USE A GENERATOR IN THE GARAGE OR NEAR YOUR DOORS OR 
WINDOWS!!!  Carbon monoxide is colorless and odorless and DEADLY.  If you or anyone in the 
house is beginning to get headaches, shut the generator OFF and move outside while you venti-
late your house AND CALL 9-1-1!  Rescue needs to check everyone out after exposure to carbon 
monoxide. 
 

Happy Hurricane Season – 2019!  I sincerely hope that we don’t have to use these skills this year.  
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Happy Birthday to YOU! 
 Happy Birthday to YOU! 

Happy Birthday to you! 
Happy Birthday dear ____. 
Happy Birthday to YOU! 
 
July 

July 

August 

August 

1  Norma Jester 

3  Thomas Yost 

5  David Fonseca 

10  Peter Berry 

12  Alan Furbush 

14  Bill McCollum 

19  Joseph Velkavrh 

21  Den SeƩles 

24  Rene Pinter 

27  Douglas Evans 

28  Terrance Brown 

28  Lawrence Wartell 

29  Guy Colado 

5  Ryan Colbert 

6  Caylen Diehl 

6  Russell Kauffman 

8  Charles Belcher 

11  Gerard Dress 

17  Leon Singleton 

19  John Knapp 

19  Sharon Leimer 

20  Staci Klinger 

20  Cheryl Knapp 

21  Charles Kuhn 

21  Phillip Mings 

24  Donald Smith 

27  Robert MaƩeson 

28  Robert M Colbert 

29  Jim Middlekauff 

31  Frederic Bryant 
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CALENDAR 
 

 
  

    

Please see our 
website for  
additional dates 
and more detailed 
info about each 
event. 

JULY  

2 S A L MeeƟng ‐ 7 PM 

4  Independence Day 

9  ExecuƟve Board MeeƟng ‐ 6 PM 

9 General & Auxiliary MeeƟng ‐ 7 PM  

AUGUST 

6 S A L MeeƟng ‐ 7 PM 

13  ExecuƟve Board MeeƟng ‐ 6 PM 

13 General MeeƟng ‐ 7 PM 

20 Auxiliary Unit MeeƟng ‐ 7 PM 

SEPTEMBER 

2  Labor Day 

3 S A L MeeƟng ‐ 7 PM 

10  ExecuƟve Board MeeƟng ‐ 6 PM 

10 General MeeƟng ‐ 7 PM 

17 Auxiliary Unit MeeƟng ‐ 7 PM 


